
 

 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 450 
 

Asked on Tuesday, 3 June 2014 
 
 
 
MRS MADDERN asked the Minister for Transport and Main Roads (MR EMERSON) —  
 
QUESTION: 

 
Will the Minister advise the number of accidents that have occurred at the intersection of Ferry 
and Ann Streets, Maryborough in the past two years? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Maryborough for the question. 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads is able to provide all characteristics (e.g. location, 
contributing factors etc) of Queensland crash data for: 
 
• Fatal crashes to 30 April 2014 

• Hospitalisation crashes to 31 December 2013 

• Medical Treatment and Minor Injury crashes to 31 December 2011 

• Property Damage Only crashes to 31 December 2010. 

 
A valid road traffic crash, for the purpose of the RoadCrash database, is a crash that has been 
reported to the Queensland Police Service which resulted from the movement of at least one road 
vehicle on a road or road related area. 
 
Based on current validated crash data for 2012 and 2013, the department can confirm there has 
been one serious crash (hospitalisation) at the Ferry and Ann Streets intersection at 
Maryborough. 
 
Information held in the RoadCrash Database on events occurring within the past 12 months are 
considered preliminary as investigations into crashes can take up to one year to finalise.   
 

 


